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CHAIRMANôS CONTEMPLATIONS 

At the Annual General Meeting of the 
Inland Waterways Association, we said 
Goodbye to Les Etheridge and Hello to 
Ivor Caplan.  As chairman, Les has 
worked tirelessly for the waterways, but 
as he moves on we are fortunate that 
in Ivor we have a man with canal water 
in his veins 

To some it may seem unimportant that  
there has been a change at the top, 
when here at ñthe coal faceò we are 
struggling to simply retain our branch.  
However that is to completely miss the 
point. 

For many older members it might seem 
that the IWA has achieved its goal.  
The waterways now carry more craft 
than ever before and are enjoyed by a 
wide spectrum of society.  It is unlikely 
that you will now meet anyone in the 
UK who is unaware of our National 
waterway heritage.  This may be due to 
many recent television series, but never 
forget that without the IWAôs early 
stalwarts, there would be no canals on 
which to film these popular programs! 

It was sometime in the early nineteen 
fifties that IWA first proposed a 
ñNational Waterways Conservancyò.  
Today we have the Canal and River 
Trust.  I am not sure if this meets Rob-
ert Aikmanôs expectations, which were 
based upon the then Thames Conserv-
ancy, but it is an unbelievable improve-

ment over the old administrative sys-
tem. 

Together with our new chairman, we 
have a new logo and we have a new 
name (well in fact our original name). 
IWA is dead, long live the Inland Wa-
terways Association.  By using our full 
title it is thought that we will more 
clearly illustrate our reason for exist-
ing. Certainly when people ask me 
about my interests I have always said 
that I have an involvement with the 
Inland Waterways Association, which 
invariably leads to the response 
ñWhatôs that all about?ò.  I had long 
ago learned that using the three initial 
letters produced a vacant nod of ap-
proval on a face showing confusion, 
and left me no opening for elabora-
tion. 

Chesterfield Summit  below Kiveton Park 
1977 
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WHITHER THE BRANCH?  

By the removal of the letter ñHò in the 
above title, we come closer to the mark!  
Last year, 2017, at the AGM, the branch 
was hanging by a thread.  As several long-
standing members stood down, the remain-
ing committee members were in two minds 
over the future of the branch.  Happily Jill 
Hardy volunteered to take over the post of 
branch secretary and given this influx of 
new blood, the AGM was concluded and 
the branch has run for a further year. 

It would be a great boost to the committee 
if this year at least one more volunteer were 
to step forward to help.  The obvious need 
is assistance with the monitoring of plan-
ning applications along the waterway corri-
dors in the branch area. 

Following a conversation at a recent com-
mittee meeting, the suggestion was put that 
many members join the Inland Waterways 
Association, not wanting to attend illustrat-
ed talks, but to support IWAôs central mis-
sion to campaign for the retention, restora-
tion and development of the inland water-
ways for the benefit of all. 

On reflection; my family support the RNLI, 
yet we have no plans to go to sea.  So may-
be many of you too, are happy to know 
that, by being a member of IWA, you are 
adding your voice to the call for a better 
deal for our waterways. 

If this is not the case and you do want to 
meet with your fellow enthusiasts at quar-
terly or even monthly meetings do let some-
one on the committee know. 

 

The Branch AGM will be on May 2nd. 
(details page 15). If you have just a couple 
of hours a month to fill, then you could 
make a difference.  Committee meetings 
are now largely informal and the venue 
varies.  IWA has much to do, not least to 
persevere with the plan to have Environ-
ment Agency navigations transferred, with 
a suitable dowry, to the Canal & River 
Trust. 

Locking out of Torksey en route to West 
Stockwith 1965 

A Freeman 22 overtakes a 90-ton barge on 
the River Trent 1966 
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Sheffield waterfront event, September 23rd 2017  

It may be an odd confession from the 
branch chairman of the South Yorkshire 
and Dukeries branch to make, but in sim-
ple terms, I am a country boy.  Iôm happiest 
on a rural towpath, no matter how muddy 
and overgrown it may be.  The song of the 
birds, the wind in the trees, even the rain 
running down my face, suit me fine, but 
cities, towns, traffic or trams are not my 
scene! 

So it was with some apprehension that, on 
behalf of the branch, I accepted an invita-
tion from the Canal and River Trust to 
bring an Inland Waterways Association 
presence to Sheffield Basin on September 
23rd. 

I had spent many happy hours there in my 
youth as a very lonely barge spotter, but in 
the late nineteen-fifties and early nineteen 
sixties, Sheffield Canal Basin was not some-
where to go in your Sunday best!  I have 
been once or twice since, and only through 
necessity. 

So how did we fare?  Well the weather 
forecast was not too encouraging, but with 
a car full of gazebo, tables  display stands 
and sand, Jill Hardy, Helen and me, we 
arrived on time, to find that the organiza-
tion was superb.  Our site was by the main 
entrance, in the shelter of the  old railway 
arches.  Help was on hand to off-load the 
car and parking was not only safe, but close 
by. 

The focus was not so much on the boats in 
the basin, but on water-side activities, so 
the stalls included many charities,  traders 
selling vinyl records, or souvenir mugs of 
anything but the canal!  There were food 

stalls, and coffee shops. 

Canal & River Trust staff were conspicu-
ous and C&RT volunteers were every-
where. 

Our cover illustration shows Irene Hood 
and Jack Sizer in period dress.  Both cut 
dashing figures, but they were not actually 
dashing anywhere.  Ladies and Gentleman 
of that era did no such thing.  Gentile was 
the word, unless you were ñother ranksò I 
guess, then hunger or filth would have been 
the word. 

We were pleased to meet five branch mem-
bers at the stand, although one meeting 
was extremely short-lived as a spouseôs mo-
torized scooter was stranded somewhere on 
the canal-side cobblestones. A subsequent 
enquiry confirmed that all had turned out 
well in the end. 

Jill had an innovative game for children 
which consisted of drinking  straws poking 
out of sand.  Some contained an indication 
of a prize.  The game proved popular with 
parents many prizes were won and much 
goodwill created.  Jill was able to add some 
£60.00 to our funds. Pat had produced 
packs of cakes and buns which sold out 
quite quickly with many more pounds 
added to the branch reserves 

All in all a very enjoyable day on the water-
sideéééé...in central Sheffield!! 

Finally the branch received a digital thank 
you from Tom at C&RT for supporting 
the event 
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ABOVE The Branch Gazebo is almost ready 

BELOW Elegance personified Irene Hood of ñable costumesò 


